
INGLEBY GREENHOW PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
Tuesday 9th January 2018

 to be held in Ingleby Greenhow & Easby village hall at 7.30pm
1 PRESENT

Cllr T. Sutcliffe Chairman, Cllr T. Hill Vice Chairman, Cllr L. Smith, Cllr F. Porter, 
Cllr M. Staples, M B Bowes Parish Clerk, NYCC Cllr H. Moorhouse
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
HDC Cllr R. Kirk and Cllr R. Hudson, Cllr T. Sutcliffe had informed the Clerk that 
he would late attending the meeting.  It was agreed for Cllr T. Hill take the chair.

2
2.1

2.2

OPEN FORUM
Battersby Junction Access Road
M B Bowes a resident of Battersby Junction informed the Parish Council that 
section of road leading into the junction is subsiding. The location is at the top of 
the bank above and either side of the culvert. The length of the section is across 
the road and made ground that creates a level surface for the road. 
A geotechnical engineer has had a look at the issue. The initial inspection 
indicates that the cause is slippage of a C shaped slab of the steep bank, rather 
than the culvert collapsing, although it could be a just below the surface. The 
culvert itself appears to be stable but needs checking. The brickwork on the 
bank face above the culvert has moved outwards which backs up the theory that
a slab of the bank is slipping. Its impossible to tell how long the bank will last. It 
could be weeks, months, or even a few years.  The bank needs stabilising. Two 
possibilities were proposed – soil nailing into the side of the slope (at the top of 
the bank and just above the culvert) or gabion baskets. A company which 
worked on a collapsed road at Liverton (using soil nailing) came to look.  They 
propose a ground survey to a depth of 5 to 6 metres, using 6 to 8 boreholes. 
Tarmac will be reinstated. A report will provide the information that a soil nailing 
contractor would need to design and cost a solution. The survey will cost 
£2000+VAT. A meeting going to be held with the residents of Battersby Junction 
to decide the way forward at the village hall.
COLESON BANK
The NYCC closure is on until September 2018.  Cllr L. Smith had received a 
draft assessment on the road.  It was agreed that the Parish Council need to 
start on a proposal to have the road closed on a permanent basis.

3 POLICE REPORT
Emma Ellington PCSO
Emma Ellington gave an update on the police report. There had only been one 
incident in the Parish.

4 TO RECEIVE ANY DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Under the Parish Council's code of conduct of members register of disclosable 
pecuniary interests
None were received.

5 TO RECEIVE AND CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED 
FROM NYMNPA 
Snilesworth Trust Old Battersby
Sighting of the kiosk on concrete base to house water treatment equipment
The Parish Council supports this application

6 PLANNING APPLICATION GRANTED BY NYMNPA or HDC
None Received



7
7.1

7.2

7.3

7.4

7.5

7.6

7.7

ISSUES FROM THE PREVIOUS MEETING
 Mr Harrison Demblin Easby,  planning application HDC 15/01060/MBN May 
2015. Change of use of agricultural building to dwelling house
The Parish Council had received complaints about the four white gable ends of 
the building.  The complaints had been forward on to the Enforcement Officer at 
Hambleton District Council.  Mr Harrison was to be requested by HDC to remove
the gable ends or submit an application for the roof/first additions to the building 
the deadline was the 15th January.
Ingleby Estate Water at Old Battersby 
Cllr L. Smith gave an update, A planning application for the housing of the filter 
has been submitted. The residents would like to thank the Council for dealing 
with this prior to the meeting to try and speed the process up as much as 
possible.
The villagers have agreed, reluctantly to contribute to the purchase and 
installation of the system and will be in discussion with the Estate when further 
details of the proposed system are available to them.  They have currently been 
without drinking water for 22 weeks and it could be March before their supply is 
restored. The Parish Council agreed to support the residents.
Old Battersby 30mph 
The Parish Council had received a request from a resident at Old Battersby 
asking could the 30mph signs not been moved further out of the village near the 
village sign. The Parish Council had requested this in 2015 and was turned 
down by NYCC. Cllr H. Moorhouse had contacted Tony Lewis at Highways who 
had informed her that the situation has not changed.
Atkinson Wood Farm
The Parish Council had not received any more information on the work which 
has been undertaken on the buildings.  Cllr H. Moorhouse informed the meeting 
that no plans had been submitted to the NYMNPA.
It had been noted that work has been undertaken on the trees in the avenue, 
Parish Clerk to contact NYMNPA about this.
Broadband Ingleby Greenhow
This is now up and running in Ingleby Greenhow, residents do have to sign up to
go onto the new system.
Cllr H. Moorhouse informed the meeting that residents at Battersby Junction and
Old Battersby need to go online and sign up requesting broadband in the 
villages.
Marsh lane Ingleby Greenhow
Unit 11 light the old column has still not been moved.
NYMNP Local Plan Undeveloped and Community Spaces 
No response has been received from the NYMNPA to the consultation.

8

8.1

8.2

NYCC COUNCILLOR REPORT 
HIGHWAYS ISSUES.
Date of pre-surface work in Parish
Lamb Lane work should be between April 2018 and March 2019.   The Parish 
Council felt that the road should be pre/surface dress then dressed as in 
between more pots holes will appear.  The feeling of the meeting was that 
Highways should look at their policy on the way roads and potholes are dressed.
A number of potholes in the Parish to be reported.

• How Hill to Clay Bank
• Pothole near Foulis Cottage, Laural Cottage, Agricole Cottage, Inglenook,
• Drain top of Church Bank



8.3
8.4

• School/Wardman bank verge
• Road sweeper to be requested for Old Battersby
• Gulley sucker required for all drains.

North Yorkshire permit scheme
Street lighting Improvement

9 HAMBLETON DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT
None was received

10
10.1

10.2

10.3

COUNCILLORS REPORT
Battersby Station 
Cllr T. Hill informed the meeting that he had received funding for the update of 
the station area.  An extra train would be going on from Middlesbrough to 
Battersby.
Turkey Nap Road
This is a Council road and is in a very dangerous state, it was felt that NYCC 
Highway should do a risk assessment on this section of road.  Cllr T, Hill agreed 
to take photos of the road.
TREE PRUNING
Cllr T. Sutcliffe informed the meeting that a half day doing tree pruning in the 
Parish was requested.

11 MINUTES
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 14th November 2017 was 
confirmed as a true record, proposed by Cllr L. Smith, seconded by Cllr T. Sutcliffe
all agreed

12
12.1

13

14
14.1
14.2
14.3
14.4

FINANCIAL REPORT
External Audit Training
PKF Littlejohn LLP do the Auditing of the Parish Council account
Payment received
NYCC Verge cutting £98.82
Payments were approved
Clerk Wages December and January were approved 
Hire of I.G.E.V.H 
R. Alderson Verge cutting payment approved December 2017
BUDGET PLAN 2018/19
This would be discuss at the next Parish Council meeting

15 All following Documents have been Circulated to all Councillor's by email

16
16.1

16.2

NYMNPA
Community Grant 2018
projects must meet one of the following priorities

• Environment benefits
• Cultural heritage and local history
• Community facility improvement

The closing date of 28th February 2018.
The Church path to the footbridge and stepping stones were discussed
North York Moors Local Plan Consultation- Planning Policies 
This would cover tranquillity, Remoteness and Dark Night skies. This document 
will be used to help decide planning applications in the future.

17 LOCAL GOVERNMENT
Newsletter



18 PUBLIC SECTOR EXECUTIVE
Newsletters

19 RURAL SERVICES NETWORK
Newsletter

20 N.H.S
Media Release on Metal Health service in Hambleton and Richmondshire

21 MEDIA – NHS HAMBLETON-RICHMONDSHIRE-WHITBY
Relocation of a step-up/step-down from Thirsk Area to Northallerton Area due to 
higher need.

22 FREE COMMUNITY LED HOUSING WORKSHOP HAMBLETON 
Tuesday 16th January to be held Kirby Fleetham Village hall, DL70SA.
To book a place https://www.eventbrile.co.uk/e/hambleton-community-led-
housing-workshop-tickets-40840523104.

23 POLICE CONSULTATION
Julia Mulligan Commissioner setting police precept

24 YLCA
White Rose Update

25 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
Tuesday 13th February in Ingleby Greenhow & Easby Village hall at 7.30pm


